
NOTICE:   Application for State of Washington Water Quality Certification 

FERC NO.:  P-14795 

APPLICANT: Shell Energy North America (US), L.P. 

FACILITY:  Hydro Battery Pearl Hill Project 

Shell Energy North America (US), L.P. (Shell Energy) has requested a Section 401 Water Quality 

Certification (WQC) for final FERC license application for the proposed Hydro Battery Pearl Hill 

Project (Project) in accordance with the provisions of Chapter 90.48 Revised Code of Washington 

(RCW), Chapter 173-201A Washington Administrative Code (WAC), and the Federal Clean 

Water Act.  

The proposed Project is located in Douglas County, Washington on the south bank of the 

Columbia River between river miles 552 and 553. The Project area spans the bank and adjacent 

uplands at Rufus Woods Lake, a 51-mile long Columbia River main stem impoundment bounded 

by Chief Joseph Dam at the downstream end and Grand Coulee Dam on the upstream end. The 

proposed Project is an open-loop pumped storage Project pumping water into the storage reservoir 

when power demand is low and releasing that water to generate power when demand is high. 

Interested persons are invited to submit written comments regarding the application for Section 

401 WQC.  All comments must be submitted by December 31, 2018, to be considered.  Submit 

comments online at: http://ws.ecology.commentinput.com/?id=Ebp9F. E-mail comments should 

be sent to breean.zimmerman@ecy.wa.gov with “Hydro Battery Pearl Hill 401 Comments” in the 

subject line.  Comments should be sent to:   

Breean Zimmerman 

Department of Ecology 

Central Regional Office 

1250 West Alder Street 

Union Gap, WA  98903-0009 

Any interested party may request a public hearing on the draft Section 401 WQC within 30 days of 

the publication date of this notice.  The request for a hearing shall state the interest of the party and 

the reasons why a hearing is necessary.  The request should be sent to the above address.  The 

Department of Ecology will hold a hearing if it determines there is significant public interest.  If a 

hearing is to be held, public notice will be published at least 30 days in advance of the hearing date. 

Any party responding to this notice with comments will be mailed a copy of a hearing public 

notice. 

If you require special accommodations or need this public notice in a format for the visually 

impaired, call Joy Espinoza at (509) 454-7888. Persons with hearing loss can call 711 for 

Washington Relay Service. Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341. 

Publication date of this Notice is November 22, 2018, and November 29, 2018. 
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